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Message From The 
President 

 
Jerome Presenting Mormon Battalion 

Neckerchief Slide To Eagle Scout 
Cooper Jolley 

 This July through September 
Newsletter is the result of a request 
from Kevin Henson, Chairman of 
our Board of Directors. It's full of 
photos of events held during the 
busy months of July, August, and 
September.  We extend to all who 
were so instrumental in our 
successes, our heartfelt gratitude.  
Beginning on Friday morning, the 
23rd of July, we opened the Sunrise 
Service, held in the Assembly Hall 
in Salt Lake City by posting the 
colors and leading the congregation 
in The Pledge of Allegiance. 
Following thereafter, we led the 

Days of 47 Parade with colors, 
Horse and Mule-drawn wagons, our 
re-enactors and a 40-person 
delegation from Yuma, Arizona...not 
to mention several female volunteers 
who carried our new banner 
celebrating the 175th year since the 
Battalion was enlisted in Iowa, 
1846.  Thanks to Greg 
Christofferson and Laura Anderson, 
we are including for your reading 
pleasure, the article printed on-line 
and in the Church News. We hope 
that the pictures you see in this 
edition of our Newsletter will give 
you some idea of the pageantry and 
positive vibes we felt and 
participated in, during these months.  
August was filled with exciting 
events. Enjoy the pictures and 
commentary. 

Trekking Their Trail In 
Tribute! 

 
In celebration of the 175th 

anniversary of the Mormon 
Battalion march, beginning 
next May 2022, several of us 
are going to walk Mormon 
Battalion Sick Detachments 
trail from Pueblo, CO to Salt 
Lake City.  The march will be 
under the direction of Kevin 
Henson and his wife, 
Denny.  Everyone is invited 
to join!  Whether you can 
walk the entire trip or just a 

few miles, you are cordially 
invited to do so. We are 
seekingvolunteer participation 
and hoping that several of our 
members and/or friends, will 
join with us.  We are 
beginning the celebratory trek 
in Pueblo, because that's the 
location where the sick 
detachments and most of the 
women and children, spent 
the winter of 1846, rejoining 
the pioneer Vanguard 
Company in Wyoming and 
completing the trip down into 
the valley of the Great Salt 
Lake in spring, 1847. Our 
arrival will coincide with the 
Days of '47 festivities held 
annually in Salt Lake 
City.  Please, those of you 
who would like to make this 
'once in a lifetime memory' 
contact me and let us know of 
your degree of interest.  

Thank you for your 
continued support, spread the 
word, invite a friend to join 
us, send a check. 

Bless you all,   
Jerome 



 

Pioneer Day Sunrise Program In Assembly All On Temple Square 

 

Greg, Elder D. Todd Christofferson, and Jerome at End of Sunrise Program 



 

Laura and Greg Displaying The 175th Anniversary Mormon Battalion Banner 

 

Jerome, Laura, and Greg 

 



 

U.S Army of the West Ladies Parade Participants from Yuma, AZ 

 

U.S Army Of The West Parade Participants Preparing To March In The Pioneer Day Parade 



 

MBA Members and Parade Participants Laura, Greg, and Shar in a Covered Wagon 

 

U.S. Army of the West (Yuma, AZ) and MBA Members Marching in the Pioneer Day Parade. 



 

Mormon Battalion Teamsters at End of the Parade. 

 

Report On Commemoration Events 

Report on the July and August commemoration events of the Mormon Battalion Association’s 
175th Anniversary of the Mormon Battalion March. (Reported by Laura Anderson.) 

  Our first activity was the Sunrise Service on July 23 at the Assembly Hall at Temple Square where the Mormon 
Battalion Association was asked to post the colors.  We then had a place of honor in the Days of ’47 parade.  Our 
thanks go out to John Bascom for arranging for 2 wagons that added to this event.  Also, our thanks go out to the 
Army of the West Mormon Battalion from Yuma for a large group of reenactors who marched with their group and 
carried our banner in the parade. I received a comment from a long time Battalion member who said this was the 
best representation by the Mormon Battalion Association in his memory.  Way to go Jerome, Greg and John.  

  Our next set of activities was a 2-week trip across the mid-West, starting in Nauvoo, Illinois.  The 15th of August 
featured a fireside hosted at the Nauvoo Family Inn. The topic was the Women of the Mormon Battalion, including 
an explanation of what happened to the money sent home to the families by the Battalion members who received 
clothing allowance and pay.  This presentation was given by Laura Anderson.   There was a lively discussion, with 
many questions from the attendees.   
 

  The next three nights we had people come to Battalion activities at the State Park in Nauvoo. 

 
  On Thursday the 19th, we started across Iowa and met up with Bill and Jill Crandell and David and Mary Ann Kirk 
to see sights along the Iowa trail with local historians.  There is such a feeling of place when you stand on the hill at 
Garden Grove or Mt Pisgah and think of these men whose families were refugees being asked to leave their families 
on the open prairie to fight for a government that had, as Henry Wilcox put it, “Utterly rejected us.”  



 
  At Garden Grove we had a nice tour with property owner Karla Gunzehauser. 

  Next, we went to Mt Pisgah, where we shared information with Jane Bailey of the Iowa Mormon Trails 
Association that she had not seen before which will help to place a couple of additional communities more exactly 
on the map.  This information came from our Kindex project. 
 

 

  On the 20th and the 21st the Mormon 
Battalion Association was represented 
at a symposium held at Council Bluffs 
by the Council Bluffs Stake and the 

Winter Quarters Historic site.  Kevin 
Henson spoke about the muster in of 
the Mormon Battalion at Council 
Bluffs.   Laura Anderson spoke about 
the women’s money from the Army and 
how Brigham Young used it to supply 
the families of the Mormon Battalion 
left behind.  Mary Ann Kirk spoke on 
the new understanding’s we have about 
the Mormon Battalion participants 
identity and how the Kindex program 
has helped in the effort to identify them. 
Terry Latey had a presentation on the 
graves in the Council Bluffs area.  The 

presentations were well received and will be on line in the future, helping us to tell our story of the Mormon 
Battalion. 



  On August 22nd we then did a commemoration of the Samuel Boley Grave.  Here, a descendant Chalise Johnstun 
spoke on the family of Samuel Boley, the first Battalion member who died, and how their involvement with the 
Church had affected their family.  Watch for the video to be posted on our website. 
  
  On August 26th we had a guided tour of Fort Leavenworth by Jeff Wingo, the Public Affairs officer at Fort 
Leavenworth.  Watch for the video to be posted on our website. 
 

  We saw James Allen’s grave and the place where 
the Battalion crossed on the ferry from Weston, MO. 
There were many other sites of interest on the Fort.  

  See (soon) the Mormon Battalion Face book page 
for videos of the tour.     

  In the afternoon, we visited the Ft. Leavenworth 
Museum. Here Megan Hunter, a curator, had prepared 
a presentation to teach us what Leavenworth was like 
in 1846 she also showed us some artifacts. 
 
On August 27th- 28th  In 2018, the Mormon Battalion 

Association was invited to participate in the 2021 Symposium and re-enactment of the 200th anniversary of the Santa 
Fe trail and the 175th of the Mormon Battalion at Council Grove. .We went to the Kaw Mission in Council Grove 
where the men waited for Lt Col. Allen. This is where the Battalion learned that Allen had died.  

 

 
  

 

 
   
Kevin Henson helping an attendee try on a 
buffalo robe at the Mormon Battalion Camp at 
the  Council Grove commemoration. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  Finally, save the dates and please participate in our activities in Old Town San Diego on January 28 through 
January 30, 2022.  Currently, plans for these events are underway, and details will soon follow.  This will 
commemorate, to the public, the 175th anniversary of the Battalion’s arrival in San Diego.  



 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Medical Display by a Physician 



 

 

Buffalo Soldiers camp with the Laundress set up.   

 

 
 


